www.hovetonstjohn.co.uk

# 7

# St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



# Weekly Newsletter 3rd March 2017

Dear Parents,

Next week our older children are taking part in an Internet Safety workshop at Broadland High School. This is an exciting event with all of the cluster schools attending. In the evening the company leading the day will be offering a parent workshop. This will provide you with opportunity to discover what your children are doing on line and how to keep them safe. This is essential in todays quick moving world. If you have not returned a slip to book a place do not worry. The session runs from 7-9pm at Broadland High School. It would be wonderful to see many of you there.

On Fridays we always try to take the children on to the school field at lunch and break. We encourage them to change shoes to ensure when they go back into class their footwear is clean. Unfortunately not all children have a change of shoes with them. Can you please ensure your child has some trainers or wellies with them in school especially on Fridays. Thank you.

Mrs Roberts is collecting all Children's University passports in to award hours. Please can ALL PASSPORTS be handed into school immediately so we can complete this essential update. Thank you for your support with this.

Regards

Mrs Quinn

# Dates for your Diary

#### March

7th—Class Group Photographs

8th—Parent Online Safety Workshop at Broadland High School 7.00—9.00pm

16th & 17th—Year 5 to London

24th—Casual Clothes for Red Nose
Day

28th & 29th—1.15pm KS2 Production

31st—9am Coffee Morning in ASC

Mobile

31st—Last day of Term

#### <u>April</u>

18th—Children return to school

## May

1st—Bank Holiday—School Closed

2nd—Year 2 Residential to Kingswood

8th-SATs Week

15th—19th—Year 6 Residential to Mersea island

29th-Half Term

#### <u>June</u>

5th—Children Return to School

# **July**

21st—Last day of Term

# <u>September</u>

6th—Children Return to School

# Swimming—Year 5

<u>Year 5</u> will be swimming on <u>Monday 6th March</u>. Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.

## Scholastic Book Club

Please can all book orders be returned by <u>Monday 6th March</u> to the School

Office with cheques made payable to **Scholastic Ltd**. **World Book Day tokens**can be used with this catalogue. PLEASE NOTE: payment is to be made by cheque or card only. <u>NO CASH</u> will be accepted. Thank you.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

☆ ☆

# Class Group Photographs—Reception to Year 6

'Tempest Photography' will be coming into school on <u>Tuesday 7th March</u> to take class photographs.



☆ ☆

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$ 

☆

☆

☆ ☆

☆☆

☆

Would you please send your child in full winter uniform on that day.

Reception Class - Foundation Stage Sweatshirts and white polo shirt. KS1 & KS2—shirt and tie.

Thank you for your help with this.

☆ ☆ ☆	Attendance	Reception	95.6%
☆	Class Attendance	Year 1	94.2%
☆ ☆ ☆	for	Year 2	95.2%
☆☆	6th —24th	Year 3	94.4%
☆ ☆ ☆	February.	Year 4	95.8%
<b>☆</b>		Year 5	97.2%
☆ ☆ ☆		Year 6	95.2%
<b>☆</b>		Whole School	95.3%
☆	A - A - A - A - A - A - A - A - A - A -	Total	



I hope you have been able to visit

some of the many learning

destinations to collect more Passport

Hours. Please could you bring in your

Passports to the office as soon as

possible so any hours earnt at school

can also be added, then I can update

my records for this years Graduation.

I hope we can take even more of you

to graduate this year.

Many thanks Ann Roberts (Children's University Co-ordinator)